
THE NCC NEEDS YOU!
“The achievements of an organization are the results of the combined effort of each individual.” - Vince Lombardi

For over 60 years, many wonderful hard-working people have helped the NCC become the vibrant organization it is today. 
But we need more help. Especially now. Our President, is facing a health issue and cannot work in full capacity at this 

time. Please review the list of tasks below and contact the NCC (Noyac.org/contact/) to lend a hand, or two! 

NCC “NEEDS LIST”

• �Lining up speakers for monthly meetings — Do you have suggestions for November and December?  
Contact: Chuck Neuman – 631-988-8139

• �Content gatherer for web updates — Submit any news updates/important announcements concerning Noyac 
for posting on the website, Facebook page, and/or Facebook Group.  
Contact: Diane Hewett – dchgraphics@optonline.net

• �Committee manager — Check in with committee liaison and get updates to share with the membership  
Committees, liasons, and committee goals:

• Long Beach, cleanup, signage, safety issues, etc.; Contact: Carolyn Kirrane – cmk1227@optonline.net
• Noyac Beautification; landscaping at Cromers/Whalebone and Long Beach circle, repainting “Welcome to Noyac” posts.
• �Noyac Road, and local streets; i.e. Report pools of water that accumulate after rain storms – Mosquito/West Nile Virus 

breeding grounds. Stay in contact with Sup’t of Highways.
• Education; attend BOE meetings, provide updates
• Environment (water quality... bays and wells, Sandland updates, Windmill farms)
• Business Promotion/NCC discounts, solicit and update current list; Contact: Janet Verneuille – jtv1103@msn.com
• Membership. Assist with database, dues invoicing, etc.; Contact: Chuck Neuman: 631-988-8139
• Holiday Dinner Dance, gifts and raffle prizes solicitations; Contact: Janet Verneuille – jtv1103@msn.com

• Meetings photos — guest speakers, etc.; Contact: Diane Hewett – dchgraphics@optonline.net

• Attend Town Civics/CAC, Planning Board, Conservation Board Meetings — Maintain dialogue with Town/
County/other elected and appointed officials. Attend Town meetings and report at NCC meetings

• Run for an NCC Executive Committee office. Elections will be held June 2018

• Current “hot” topics: Septic systems, Wind Farm, Airport Noise, SandLand, CPF, …

NCC Officers and Trustees: 
President: Elena Loreto (725-3304)
1st Vice President: Diane Hewett (0162)
Treasurer (acting):  John Arendt (631-899-4064)
Recording Secretary: Sharon Bakes (917-509-6189)
Trustees: John Anderson (3334),  Robin Smith (3208), Janet Verneuille (7633),  Elfie Winkle (5961)
President Emeritus: Charles Neuman (631) 988-8139
		
Respectfully submitted, 
Elena Loreto, President •  631-725-3304 • loreto@optonline.net.


